University High School

School Council Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2015; 3:30 pm
UHS Library
Members Present: 

Parents: Terry Adkins, Rachael Broome, Kathy Campbell, Kim Elliott, Ellen Hull, Karen Peters, George Youngerman

Students: Michael Cronin, Cole Hoffer, Zoe Holtzman, Noah Pensak, Audrey Powers, Jayasangeetha Thanikachalam, Madyssen Zarin

Faculty: Joseph Cyr, Terry Enfield, David Herring, Paul Karlowicz, Adam Lazarewicz, Tom Tobin, Kris Tully

Administration: Amy Cislak, Dean Packard

Classified Staff: Lorraine Blackmon 

Community: David Bailey, Bonnie Klahr

Members Absent: 

Parents: Roger Blumenthal
Students: Keeley Ravellette 
Faculty: Bob Yell 

Community: Mae Smith
I. Approval of the agenda (5 minutes total, maximum for I, II, and III)
a. Cislak motions. Pensak seconds.

II. Approval of the December 9, 2014 minutes with revision
a. Peters motions. Pensak seconds.
III. Call to the audience 
a. None present.

IV. Discussion and Action Items (40 minutes total, maximum for IV)
a. Discussion/Action Item: HOBY tax credit request

1) Hernandez: HOBY is a leadership conference that happens in Phoenix and is available only to sophomores. We have currently selected 7 students to send. We are requesting a total of $1,945, which would send all of our students to the conference. When these kids return, they help plan a conference that is led by students, for students. This conference is also used as a retention piece in order to help maintain freshmen. So far we have 90 students who have signed up. We are unable to invite students from other schools this year due to lack of funds. SAB has been helping us cover the cost of this conference. 

2) Lazarewicz motions. Herring seconds.
3) Campbell: If all 6 students are eligible to go and Site council does not approve all of the funds, does this exempt the students from going if the families cannot pay?
1. Stewart: We currently only have been approved for 4 students out of 6. 

i. Klahr: Are we starting a tax fund for this conference?

a. Hernandez: It is not a tax credit approved club. We have received $500 from SAB but we cannot accept tax credits. 

4) Peters: How are the students selected?
i. Hernandez: Either through teacher recommendations or observations of involvement and the student’s outgoing behavior. 

1. Klahr: We currently have $51,699.41 in the Site Council tax credit funds. 

2. Motion passes with 1 no and 1 abstention. 
b. Discussion/Action Item: College tour tax credit request
i. Stewart: In the past we have taken students on college tours both in state and out of state and this year we want to focus on California. SAB has been supportive. Using their GPA we would take freshmen, sophomores and juniors who would be 1st generation college students. With 48 students and 4 adults the total comes to $10, 416.00

ii. Lazarewicz motions to amend cost on previous document. Elliott seconds. 

iii. Adkins: What are the statistics of those who have been in the college trip in relation to their acceptance to these schools?

a. Stewart: While they do receive scholarships from these schools most do go to instate schools due to the cheaper cost of instate tuition. We do ask that they pay $25-$50 but no more because the kids we target the kids who might not have the financial ability to go. 

2. Campbell: How do you support the family in buying into that dream for a 1st generation student? 

a. Hernandez: There was a young lady whose parents did not want her to go to college and I had dinner with her family in order to try to help. If that’s what it takes I will do it. 

b. Tully: I have had students that have these stories. A student last year was losing hope because she was undocumented and her grades were slipping, but with the help of this trip her spirits were lifted and she graduated High School. 

3. Hull: Can we cut the number of students? 

a. Stewart: The number of students can theoretically be cut but since we are making the trip and we won’t return to the same area the next year, it makes sense to include them now. 

4. Packard: Many of our drop outs (about 19%) would be 1st generation college students. 

5. Cronin: Personally, only after college tours was I inspired to work hard enough on my PSAT scores and meet the cutoff. 

6. Youngerman: Would we be voting tonight to approve the $10,000? 

a. Lazarewicz: Is it all or nothing? 

i. Stewart: We are trying to get it done so quickly due to deadlines we have to meet with ample amount of time for district approval. 

7. Pensak: Would this be a yearly trip? Also, last year we did approve a Lion King expedition and a tour to ASU so are their funds allocated in this amount for similar activities? 

a. Stewart: In-state yes but not outside of state. 

8. Klahr: What was the cost and how many students did you take to New Mexico? 

a. Stewart: It was around $6,000 for 48 students but we did only stay 1 night. 

b. Klahr: If we approve this, we would be using up almost all of the funds we received this year alone. 

9. Stewart: We would also stop at a Claremont college. 

a. Klahr: Have you asked for college admissions aid? 

i. Stewart: We are hoping to get food vouchers but we have not approached them yet. 

10. Lazarewicz: Maybe we should postpone this topic to the next meeting. 

a. Herring: If the funds were split up between the sources the body would probably be more willing to help. 

b. Karlowicz: I would be interested in the breakdown of students and adults and also itinerary. 

i. Stewart: We always do guided tours.  

11. Klahr motions to move this item to thee agenda in February. Pensak seconds. 

c. Discussion/Action Item: Deadline for curriculum issues for 2015-16
i. Karlowicz: The first motion deals with the Yoga course and the registration did not fill the number of periods we would like. Therefore, I would like to motion to take out the requirement of the course’s availability to only sophomores, juniors and seniors. 

a. Elliott seconds.

b. Motion passes unanimously. 

ii. Karlowicz: This motion addresses the economic course. : I would like to eliminate economics from the choice of online courses because that was supposed to end with the class of 2015.
a. Campbell seconds. 

b. Bailey: Is there a downside?

i. Karlowicz: From an AP perspective, this would just be another option that could take away the necessity to take the AP. 

c. Klahr moves. Hull seconds.

d. Herring: Why did we have this initially? 

i. Karlowicz: It was the transition for the state requirements and helped those students who had not previously taken the course.  
d. Discussion/Action Item: Approval of BOOST & BOUNCE positions

i. Cislak: At this time, our BOOST leader, Kim Grimes, has been recruiting teachers. The challenge is finding those available who are not AP graders and are also not attending an AP training course. This year BOOST will focus on language arts, reading and writing. Bounce emails have been sent out. 

a. Klahr: Has the funding been approved?
i. Packard: BOOST has been but Bounce is still in the process of being approved.  

e. Discussion/Action Item: Approval of new/revised course descriptions for 2015-16 school year
i. None.

f. Discussion/Action Item: Motion to amend home schooling policy 

i. Packard: I am unaware of any homeschoolers who have applied. 

a. Elliott seconds. 

b. Klahr: The bottom motion is a substitute for the current motion?

i. Lazarewicz: yes 

c. Peters: Have homeschooled students been successful?

i. Lazarewicz: There have not been many but those who have come have been successful. 
g. Discussion Item: Employee of the Year awards
i. Packard: This year the district will be holding employee of the year award and I would like to hear from this body. Since Beth Braun has been selected as a candidate for the Circle K teacher of the year award, I would recommend submitting her name. 

a. Karlowicz: What are the categories?

i. PACKARD: Teacher, blue collar, staff and administration
5) Committee & Misc. Reports (45 minutes total, maximum for V)
a. Principal’s report
i. AP deposits are being accepted and it appears that tests will be at Santa Rita but will still be proctored by the U of A. We have offered our assistance and they have accepted it. The Parent Association had an extensive survey and the Strategic Planning Committee is currently sifting through the data. We have completed course selection and will be seeing which courses we are able to keep, and which we will not have. We will begin to build the master schedule now and will need to hire new teachers. UHS has 179 TUSD freshmen that have qualified and 39 that have qualified to take the essay. There are 264 non-TUSD students who have qualified based on testing but their grades still need to be checked.  The freshmen celebration night is February 3. Not a single school qualified for online testing, so on April 13-24, the paper and pencil tests for the AZ Merit will be taken. Graduation planning has begun. Allowing certain activities and participation in team sports to qualify for P.E. credit was voted on by the governing board and approved. Starting next August students will be able to apply for playing a team sport or participating in certain physical activities such as Marching Band. Once the regulations are built we will be able to see what exactly can count. For example, band students, after the season could take a test and get credit. We have 5 Flynn finalists. The PSAT scores are in and we have a record high for our sophomores and juniors with a couple of perfect scores. The foundation met its fundraising goal of $30,000. They fund scholarships for graduating seniors, and an annual large gift, in this case document cameras and projectors. The Parent Association also met their fundraising goal. 

a. Youngerman: What happens if we can accept more than 320 students?

i. Packard: These numbers are similar to last year’s. It is going to be tight but Rincon is not substantially increasing. Both schools next year will be around 1,100.  
b. Tax Credit & Budget report

i. Klahr: As of right now we have about $17,000 that we received in December so we probably won’t be receiving more from now until May. The sheet has the amount of money carried over from last year and how much we have taken in thus far. 

a. Elliott: What is Blue Bear?

i. Klahr: It is the TUSD deposit system. 

b. Hull: How does this compare to last year?

i. Klahr: It is about the same. 

c. Recruitment & Retention Committee report

i. Klahr: Our meeting went well. This year we are working on a 5-year plan. In the past it has been difficult due to admissions changes. For this year on March 25, we will have the multi–cultural breakfast. Since we are not all going to be here forever, we do want to encourage involvement from other parents who are able to be involved in the coming years. 

a. Peters: Is there a list of committees that can be brought to the Parent Association committee?

i. Klahr: yes

d. Instructional Council report

i. Cislak: We are currently working on the master schedule. 

e. UHS Foundation & Alumni Association report

i. Klahr: The goal for $30,000 was met. Our big fundraiser in March will be at Thoroughbred Nissan and this fiesta will help fund this. 

f. Parents Association report
i. Hull: The development committee is meeting tomorrow in order to come up with large-scale projects that need funding. 

ii. Youngerman: Our last meeting was packed. 

iii. Elliott: Campus clean up will be March 28. 

g. SAB report

i. Lazarewicz: They are planning the Inaugural Ball on January 31st.  

6) Reminders:
a. School Council Meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance.  Attendance and minutes will be submitted to a School Council officer prior to the next meeting.
b. Please observe proper decorum and schedule your time to be able to attend the entire School Council meeting. Each meeting should last 90 minutes and will be adjourned by 5:00 PM.  A quorum, your time, and your participation are valued assets of the UHS School Council. 
7) Adjournment
a. Bailey motions. Elliott seconds. 
Next Scheduled Meeting:
   Tuesday, February 10, 2015; 3:30 pm; UHS Library

uhssitecouncil.weebly.com
Motions for December 9, 2014 Meeting
1. HOBY tax credit request
University High School Site Council

Tax Credit Grant Request

2013-2014

The UHS Site Council Tax Credit Fund Grants exist to fund Tax Credit eligible events or activities with the goal of enriching or enhancing the academic experience of our students which could not otherwise be funded.

This grant proposal must be submitted to the UHS Site Council Treasurer or Facilitator at least one week before the Council’s scheduled monthly meeting. Any supporting documentation must be stapled to the form. Please ensure that the narrative is concise and clear, and that an itemization of the proposed costs is included. 

Applications will be considered in the order they are received. Funds will be awarded based on their availability and how well the proposal aligns with the goals of the UHS Site Council Grant Program. If your proposal is not granted at the first monthly meeting at which it is considered, it may be considered at subsequent monthly meetings providing you have submitted the proposal for consideration at least one week in advance. Recipients of UHSSC grants are asked to wait one year before submitting another proposal. Awardees will be notified by email within one week of the Site Council meeting. Those not selected are encouraged to reapply.

Requestor: _______Carmen Hernandez___  Date: 1/7/2015

Requestor email address: Carmen.hernandez@tusd1.org



Group/Organization: Counseling Dept.

Where else have you requested funding? SAB
Amount Requested: $1,945.00
Date $ Needed: ASAP
Description/detail of how the grant will be used (attach separate sheet): Money would be used to send 7 students to the State HOBY Conference in Phoenix.  Each registration fee is $350.00.  Each student that attends will have the opportunity to attend the conference for 3 days; they are in charge of their own transportation.  Students participating in this conference are then in charge of returning to UHS and do a HOBY ClEW Conference; A smaller version of the state conference but for freshmen students.  This conference gives freshmen the opportunity to become involved in an educational, fun- filled conference, linking them to more friendships.  This will strengthen their desire to stay at UHS and remain connected to the school by becoming more involved.

Itemized List of Cost(s):       Registration =1 for $195.00 and 5 for $350 =$1,945.
2. College tour tax credit request

University High School Site Council

Tax Credit Grant Request

2013-2014

The UHS Site Council Tax Credit Fund Grants exist to fund Tax Credit eligible events or activities with the goal of enriching or enhancing the academic experience of our students which could not otherwise be funded.

This grant proposal must be submitted to the UHS Site Council Treasurer or Facilitator at least one week before the Council’s scheduled monthly meeting. Any supporting documentation must be stapled to the form. Please ensure that the narrative is concise and clear, and that an itemization of the proposed costs is included. 

Applications will be considered in the order they are received. Funds will be awarded based on their availability and how well the proposal aligns with the goals of the UHS Site Council Grant Program. If your proposal is not granted at the first monthly meeting at which it is considered, it may be considered at subsequent monthly meetings providing you have submitted the proposal for consideration at least one week in advance. Recipients of UHSSC grants are asked to wait one year before submitting another proposal. Awardees will be notified by email within one week of the Site Council meeting. Those not selected are encouraged to reapply.

Requestor: Student Support Services/Chris Stewart
Date: 01/12/2015
Requestor email address: christine.stewart@tusd1.org

Group/Organization: Student Support Services/Counseling Department
Where else have you requested funding? We plan to speak with SAB 

Amount Requested: $10,416.00
Date $ Needed: The trip is scheduled for March 11-13, 2015; hotel reservation/deposit is required by February 18, 2015.
Description/detail of how the grant will be used (attach separate sheet):

The grant will be used to fund a college tour of UCLA, Claremont McKenna, Pomona, Harvey Mudd and Long Beach State for 48 First Generation College-bound students plus 4 adult chaperones.

Itemized List of Cost(s) (attach separate sheet):

Hotel costs for 2 nights stay:  $2175.00 @ Doubletree Inn; 12% tax per room per night: $522.00 total
Transportation:

$3975.00  with Mountain View Tours

Food:



$3,744.00—estimated at  $24/day per participant X 52 participants X 3 days
Total Request:


$10,416.00 (roughly $200 per participant)
